The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from October 8, 2020
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present in person were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Christian Mash and Linda Ashby. Members attending via ZOOM were Diane Nye-Paugh, Fred Fox and Clinton Bradley. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director and Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant. 

Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:05pm.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the September meeting. Clinton suggested a change in wording for clarity. Currently, under items of old business is the sentence “Clinton stated that he would like for the new designated account to be reflected in the audit as Assigned-Emergency, which is how the Library’s other designated account is recorded in the 2019 annual audit, page 13." The suggested wording was "Clinton stated that he would like for the new designated account to be reflected in the audit as Assigned-Emergency.  The Library's other assigned account on page 13 of the audited financial statements is for the Friendsville library.  It can be labeled Assigned-Friendsville Library if the auditors agree."  Tina made a motion to accept the minutes with the suggested wording changes by Clinton. Linda seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for September 2020 were reviewed by the group. Tina motioned to accept the Financial Statements as presented and Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was presented and discussed by Thomas. 

Items of Old Business were discussed:
· The group reviewed Policy 202 – “Use of Materials”. Changes were made to this policy to discuss materials that are eligible for renewal will automatically renew three days before the due date. Christian motioned to accept the policy as presented. Fred seconded the motion and all approved.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· The group reviewed Policy 310 – “Benefits”. After some discussion regarding the policy, Karl recommended clarifying the sentence by saying “…employees who work 500 hours or more during the fiscal year…” Tina also suggested adding divorce and death of a covered member to the list of life-changing events in the last sentence of the policy. Tina motioned to accept the policy and Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried.
· The group reviewed Policy 305 – “Employee Protection (Whistleblowers)”. The revision to this policy was only to make a policy statement and to make reference to the Employee Grievance Policy. Linda made a motion to accept the policy as written. Diane seconded the motion and it was accepted unanimously.
· Georgie informed the group on a date change to the 2021 regional staff development day. She told them that she was recently informed by Jodi Akers from WMRL that the development date has been changed from Veterans Day in November to Columbus Day in October. Georgie wanted to make the Trustees aware that the Library’s 2021 holiday calendar would need to take the change into consideration because the staff development day will be a tri-county event in 2021. More discussion on the topic will take place when the 2021 calendar is submitted to the Board for approval.
Other Business items were discussed:
· Thomas updated the Board on several miscellaneous topics:
· The County’s Facilities & Maintenance department disconnected the old boiler at the Oakland Library.
· The redirection of the roof drains project has begun. The plumbers have drilled the holes and installed the portion of the pipe they were responsible for. The roofers are waiting for suitable weather (no forecast of rain) to begin the roofing part of the job.
· The flooding problem at the Grantsville Branch has been resolved.
· The 1st fiscal year quarter statistics reflect circulation figures comparable to those of the same period last year. With COVID-19 as an adverse factor, patrons are continuing to use our facilities.
· Patrons are discovering our laminating services at the Oakland Library, which are currently free with no limit. Thomas asked the Board to consider either placing a limit on the number of pages to laminate or assign a fee per page. This is to discourage individual patrons from abusing the service.
· The State Library is testing an app for audio and ebooks. The app is called SimplyE and they are looking for volunteers to test the app.
The next meeting will be held Thursday, November 12, 2020 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.
Tina made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:30PM. Christian seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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